
ALEXANDER HOUSE 

NEWSLETTER 10 
 

Welcome to newsletter number 10. We begin with a 
visit in July from the Bold Balladiers which was as 
enjoyable as usual and greatly appreciated. 

 
We also welcomed a new resident named Peggy and 
hope she will be happy here. 

 
A donation was made to Embracing Age and thanks 
to all who bought cards. The charity was very 
pleased to receive the cheque especially as another 
one was given soon after. 

 



Eden visited with her little boy but he obviously was 
not impressed as he slept the entire time. It was still 
good to see them. 

 
The main event of July was that Donna and Richard 
told us of their decision to retire after 45 years of 
work which included 22 years at Alexander house. 
They will be sorely missed but wish them happiness 
in the future. We welcome the new team of 
Catherine, Priyantha and Grace and hope they will 
be happy here. 
 
We have not seen very much of our volunteers over 
the summer but hope their visits will resume when 
the autumn comes. 

 
 
August saw Ros’s birthday which was celebrated 
with a tea party and was quickly followed by the big 
summer party. This was a joint enterprise 



organised by the past and present owners and it 
was intended to be held in the garden which had 
been specially spruced up, but after weeks of dry 
weather it decided to rain so we moved indoors. 
There was live music and plenty of guests and 
everything went with a swing. A good assortment of 
food and drink was served with homemade curry 
and noodles along with party nibbles and lots of 
Pimms was drunk. Everyone had a good time and 
the occasion was a great success. 
 

 

 
 



We welcomed a new resident named Judith and 
hope she will enjoy her time here. She celebrated 
her birthday shortly after and hope she had a good 
day. 

 
That’s about it for this newsletter. Hope you have 

enjoyed reading it and see you next time. 

 
 
 
 
 


